
Friars, Robert Browning, Snowsfields and Tower Bridge Primary Schools

We learn and succeed together

@FriarsSE1 @PrimaryRobert @SNSPrimary @TBPrimary

Find us at: www.bridgesfederation.org.uk

Dear Parents,

It feels like all change… we are looking 

forward to the children visiting their new 

classrooms next week and meeting the new 

class teams. We are also so sad to be 

saying goodbye to our fabulous year 6 

classes and parents across the Federation.

Newsletter 15th July 2022 - Have a wonderful Summer!

Robert Browning,Snowsfields and 

Tower Bridge 
SCHOLARPACK APP

Do you have access to the scholarpack 

App?  If not, please contact your school 

office for an access code. From 1st April 

2022 we will only be using the App to 

communicate with parents, we will no 

longer be sending texts. When you update 

your phone, you will need to contact the 

school office for a new access code.

Term Dates - 2022 - 2023

Autumn term

Monday 5 September 2022 - Friday 21 October 2022

Half Term Monday 24 October 2022 - Friday 28 October 2022

Monday 31 October 2022 - Friday 16 December 2022

Spring term

Wednesday 4 January 2023 - Friday 10 February 2023

Half Term Monday 13 February 2023 - Friday 17 February 2023

Monday 20 February 2023 – Friday 31 March 2023 

Summer term

Tuesday 18 April 2023 - Friday 26 May 2023 

Half Term Monday 29 May 2023 - Friday 2 June 2023

Monday 5 June 2023 - Friday 21 July 2023

Heatwave Monday and Tuesday

On Monday and Tuesday the forecast is 

that temperatures will go above 34ºc. 

Guidance is to stay in the shade, reduce 

physical activity and stay hydrated. 

Children under 4 years and those with 

health conditions are particularly 

vulnerable. 

If you would like to, you can collect your 

children after lunch at 1.30pm on Monday 

and/or Tuesday. School will be open to 

children all day on both days so this is 

your choice. Children’s attendance record 

will not be affected.

Last day of term

Wednesday 20th 

July at 1pm

Dates For Your Diary 

Tower Bridge

Class Parties - 19th July

Y6 Leavers Assembly- 20th July 9.15am

Robert Browning

Class Parties - 19th July
Year 6 Leavers Assembly - 20th July 9.15am

Snowsfields

Class Parties - 19th July (am)
Year 6 Leavers Assembly - 20th July, 9.15am

Friars
Year 6 Leavers show - 19th July 6pm

Return to School on

Monday 5th 

September, gates open 

between 8:45-9am

https://twitter.com/FriarsSE1
https://twitter.com/PrimaryRobert
https://twitter.com/SNSPrimary
https://twitter.com/tbprimary
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/


Farewell to Yvonne Parsons
Yvonne Parsons has worked in a number of roles during her incredible 38 
years at Robert Browning. In more recent years, she has been our amazing 
SENCO. We would like to thank Yvonne Parsons for her dedication, wisdom 
and kindness. Her expertise will be sorely missed by all. We wish you a very 
happy retirement and look forward to hearing about your new adventures! 

Goodbye to Emma
Emma has worked at 
Snowsfields, Tower Bridge and 
Robert Browning Schools, most 
recently she has been Deputy 
Head at Robert Browning. She 
has supported so many children 
and teachers across the schools. 
Thank you and Good luck Emma!

Good Luck to Sophie
Sophie has taught in Year 2 at 
Robert Browning for the last 
two years. She has been 
brilliant- especially during our 
successful Ofsted! She is 
relocating to be closer to her 
family. 

Goodbye to Hana
Hana joined Tower Bridge in 
the Autumn term as the class 
TA and is now moving on to 
train as a primary school 
teacher. Good luck Hana, the 
children you will be working 
with are lucky to have you!

Bon Voyage, Dee!
Dee  has been working with 

Purple class at Tower Bridge this 

term and has made such a huge 

impact supporting the class 

through SATs; many trips and 

their end of year performance. 

Dee will be travelling next year -

bon voyage Dee!

Goodbye to Amy
Amy joined Tower Bridge in 
2017 as a Nursery Nurse. Her 
kind, bubbly nature has 
always proved popular with 
children and adults alike Good 
luck in your new role of being 
an amazing Mum!

Goodbye Jess
We are sad to be saying 
goodbye to Jess who has 
been at the Federation at 
Snowsfields and now Tower 
Bridge since 2019. Thank 
you Jess, for all your hard 
work and good luck in your 
next role, further out of 
London.Goodbye Craig!

We have been lucky to work with 

Craig at Tower Bridge and 

Snowsfields for 3 years. As well as 

being the Year 5 teacher, Craig 

served as the Maths Lead and a 

Middle Leader at Snowsfields.  We 

are so very sad to be saying 

Goodbye!  You  are sure to do well 

wherever you go and your new school 

is extremely lucky to have you as part 

of their Leadership Team! Best of 

wishes for a bright future Craig!

Goodbye Lucy
Lucy has worked with us as a class 

teacher for 5 years at Snowsfields 

and then as the Inclusion Officer at 

Tower Bridge and Snowsfields for 

the last 3 years. Lucy, we are so 

sad to see you leave us, but happy 

that you have a new adventure 

ahead of you.

Goodbye Dan
Dan has worked in EYFS and Rainbow 

class for the past year at Snowsfields, he 

has been so flexible and skillful at 

supporting the children. We are so excited 

that you are focusing on your directing 

career.

Goodbye Lee

Lee has worked as a SEN 

TA supporting in Year 3 and 

Rainbow class at 

Snowsfields. We are so 

excited that he is moving 

back to Scotland to train as 

a Primary School teacher -

you will be brilliant.



Tower Bridge Primary School

Well done Year 6 for your amazing performance of “Encanto” last week. 

You have shown amazing resilience over the last few years and your 

SATs results have made us so proud. Best of luck in all your new 

adventures!



Robert Browning

Single Use Plastics
This term every class has been learning about single use plastics as part of our Science Curriculum. Here 

is  a snapshot of some of our learning:

We  have been learning about which products can be 
recycled and which can't - we were very surprised that 
items such as glittery birthday cards and a lot of plastic 

packaging for food cannot be recycled. 

We have been learning about the 
harm single use plastics cause to 
our planet. We explored the local 

community to spot single use 
plastics and recorded the data we 

collected on bar charts

We had a recycling centre open in the 
classroom where we had to sort through all 
the different materials. We then went on a 

walk to East St Market where we found 
different plastic items littered on the floor. 

Summer Fair

A huge thank you to everyone who 

came along and supported our Summer 

fair this week! It was lovely having families 

back in school!

Class Parties
Next week there are class parties taking place (on 

Tuesday). Please check with class teachers if they would 
like any party food donations!. Thank you!

We looked at the legacy of plastic and how long everyday items take to decompose. We 
learnt how plastic can be produced from crude oil and we sequenced the life cycle of a 

plastic bottle, thinking about how this would change if the bottle was recycled or thrown 
away in a normal bin. Then, we held a debate thinking about the viewpoints of consumers, 

shop owners and environmentalists.

We have been looking at products that 
contain plastic, including hidden plastics. 

We will be investigating how plastic affects 
the environment by looking at 'Trash 

Island' and linking this to plastic waste in 
the River Thames. 

Goodbye to our fantastic Year 6 Class- we are so 
proud of the hard work you have put in this year 

and the resilience you have shown us. Your results 
in the recent tests were brilliant! Thank you for 

your fabulous leavers performance of ‘Robin Hood’! 



Snowsfields Primary School

Summer Fair – This was a great success on Tuesday after school, 

children, parents and staff all had huge smiles!

Purple class presents - Charlie and the Chocolate 

Factory

Purple class put on an incredible show for the whole school 

and their parents across three performances. We are so 

proud of you all and wish you every success as you 

transition to your new schools and start your next chapter.

Eco Project - Single Use Plastic - Whole 

School Project
Orange class made lava lamps out of recycled bottles. 

They went on a local walk to identify the nearest 

recycling bins and made a messy map of where more 

recycling facilities should be added.

Yellow class studied photographs of straws, carrier bags 

and plastic bottles in the ocean and they discussed the 

negative impact on ocean wildlife, they created a 

storyboard of the impact.

Green class learnt about how plastics are made and 

where they end up if they are not recycled. They went for 

a hunt in the playground and garden and they were 

shocked to find countless amounts of micro-plastics and 

single use plastics everywhere. They recorded their 

findings, they placed the plastic in the recycling bins and 

talked about how plastic pollution contributes to global 

warming and effects all living things.

Purple class found plastics in school and sorted them 

into to groups based on their properties. They discussed 

why plastics are used for certain jobs and why they are 

not suitable for others.

Photography Club – a fabulous 10 weeks

Parents and Staff came to a see the pictures 

that were being showcased. Each week the 

children were given a different topic and had 

to take a picture in that style.

After receiving our Gold Healthy Schools 
Award in 2018, this year Snowsfields has been 
awarded an ENHANCED certificate in 
improving mental health and resilience. Our 
PSHE+R lead Katie attended the ceremony at 
Millwall Football stadium to receive this 
award.

Class Parties - Tuesday 19th July (am)
Please speak to your child’s class teacher regarding food and 

drink donations - and please remember no nuts.

Children are welcome to wear their own clothes on Tuesday, the 

weather will be extremely hot so please ensure the clothes worn 

are suitable for the hot weather and shoulders are covered. 

Thank you.



Friars Primary School

Thank you to all the children and  parents who attended our Summer Fair. Everyone had 
a great time and we raised lots of money for the school. 

Recorder club have been 
practising for their end of 

term concert. 

Year Six had a great time at their leavers 
party. Thank you so much to all the parents 

who helped to organise it.

Congratulations to the three 
lucky winners for finding the 

treasure.



Our Value this 

week is: 

kindness

Reading 

Raffle 

Winners!

Reading Raffle 

Winners!

Our value this 

week is 

endeavour.

W - Working 

together!

Reading 

Raffle 

Winners!

E - Engaging 

Everyone 

Everyday

Reading 

Raffle 

Winners!



Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning:04/07/2022:  
90.20%

1st Place Attendance: Y4        
1st Place Punctuality: Y4

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 20 1/2 22 150

Year 2 8 18 450

Year 3 8 14 750

Year 4 5 4 1225

Year 5 19 1/2 13 550

Year 6 13 1/2 16 825

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 7 11 94.85%

Year 2 7 10 96.63%

Year 3 2 12 99.04%

Year 4 20 3 88.64%

Year 5 12 9 94.83%

Year 6 4 5 98.21%

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 04/07/2022:  
95.61%

1st Place Attendance: Y3       
1st Place Punctuality: Y4

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 33 14 150

Year 2 25 7 800

Year 3 16 12 350

Year 4 22 12 450

Year 5 12 5 600

Year 6 4 6 1025

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 36 10 300

Year 2 33 17 425

Year 3 32 19 150

Year 4 11 11 1075

Year 5 32 9 775

Year 6 29 7 1025

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 04/07/2022:  
92.82%

1st Place Attendance: Y6     
1st Place Punctuality: Y5

Overall whole school attendance 
for week beginning: 04/07/2022:  
88.62%

1st Place Attendance: Y4      
1st Place Punctuality: Y6





WIN £1,000/€1,000 to help your 
school rebuild their library – plus 
a £100/€120 National Book 
Token for yourself!
It's time to get serious about reading for pleasure, and start 
rebuilding our schools’ libraries. We’re giving five schools 
£1,000/€1,000 of National Book Tokens each, plus 
membership to the School Library Association, to help 
them rebuild their range of books and encourage reading for 
pleasure now and for generations to come.
Nominate your school using the link below, and if yours is 
one of the five winning entries, you’ll also win a £100/€120 
National Book Token for yourself!

Winners will be drawn at random after Friday 29th July and 

announced in September 2022.
https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools#win-1000-for-your-schools-library---

form

Please vote for your school!

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools#win-1000-for-your-schools-library---form















